
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
 June 1, 2015 

 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 1, 2015, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Celene Davenport, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member McElwaney 
was absent.   
 
Also in attendance were: Tommy Knight, Mr. & Mrs. Lassiter, Joe Bridges and Polly & Shelby 
Garlington. 
 
The Mayor verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the May 4, 2015 Council Meeting were reviewed and Council Member Cole motioned 
and Council Member Davenport seconded.  The minutes were changed under the polling of the council 
where Council Member Rhodes stated “it will include better sound system for the council meeting” to be 
stricken and add a new digital recorder for the use at meetings.  A new motion was made by Council 
Member Cole and seconded by Council Member Davenport, motion carried with new changes.  The first 
motion was still on the floor and it was approved unanimously and will  be filed in the minute book. 
 
Mayor Staley called for second reading and adoption of the Building and Construction Code Ordinance.   
Council Member motioned to adopt second reading and Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion  
carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to allow for the business and alcohol license name transfer for  
Sharpsburg Take Out.  Council Member Davenport motioned to approve transfer and Council Member  
Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.  
 
Public Comments –  

o Polly Garlington – see attached notes 
o Joe Bridges – see attached notes 

 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments – n/a 

 
Mayor’s Minutes –  

o Received a complaint about a house on Sunset Drive.  The violations were not taken care of 
and a letter to the owner of the house will be sent. 

 
 



 

 

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


















































